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TO: Board of Trustees

FROM: Dr. Lilia Náñez, Associate Superintendent of Curriculum & Instruction

SUBJECT: DISCUSSION OF AND REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF INTERLOCAL 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN ECTOR COUNTY ISD AND THE CITY OF 
ODESSA FOR ONGOING PRACTICUM/WORK-BASED LEARNING 
OPPORTUNITIES

DATE: December 14, 2021

This Interlocal Agreement between Ector County ISD and the City of Odessa is to 
implement work-based learning opportunities for Career & Technical Education students 
at various sites affiliated with the City of Odessa, including, but not limited to, the Odessa 
Animal Shelter, Odessa Fire & Rescue, and Odessa Police Department. 

This agreement allows students to work directly at sites affiliated with the City of Odessa, 
learning directly with employees on site. It is a tremendous opportunity for real-world 
application of learning, improved resumes, and networking that would naturally lead to 
possible post-secondary employment. 

This agreement will be in effect from December 14, 2021 until terminated by either party 
with a thirty-day notice. 

********************

Administrative Recommendation:

Approval of Interlocal Agreement between Ector County ISD and the City of Odessa


